MINUTES OF MEETING

AUCHENBLAE PARENT COUNCIL

30th January 2017

MINUTES OF MEETING

AUCHENBLAE PARENT COUNCIL

20th April 2017


Attendance;-

	*Paula Harris (Joint Chair)
	*Zoe Archer

	*Mark Strickland (Joint Chair)
	*Sophia Sives (Secretary)

	*Dini Dubber (Treasurer)
	

	*Claire MacKenzie
	

	*Lorna Eastheugh
	


* - Indicates member of Parent Council

Apologies;-

	*Alyson Tulloch
	*Leanne Shaw

	*Lynne Leslie
	*Sally Stott

	Gillian Milne
	Isabelle Riddoch

	
	

	
	


	Item
	Description
	Actionee

	1
	Minutes of Previous Meeting
	

	
	The minutes of the meeting held on 30th January 2017 were approved.


	

	2
	Matters Arising from Last Meeting
	

	
	Nothing to report.


	

	3
	Treasurers Report
	

	
	Treasurers Report for committee meeting

20/04/17

Expenditure for February and March included a bill from the Auchenblae Community Association for the hire of the village hall for the Halloween discos in 2015 & 16 at a cost of £131.40, and a cheque to Lynne Leslie for £31.90 for the purchase of chocolate coins and santa’s/snowmen for the children at Christmas from the main account and a bill from Mearns Academy for hall hire on behalf of the extracurricular football club for the period of October 2015 – February 2017 year for £509.75 which was paid for by the extracurricular account.  

As the committee agreed to move the parent council accounts from the Clydesdale to another bank in Stonehaven due to this branch closing, I initiated an application for accounts with the Stonehaven branch of the RBS in March, before it was announced that the branch would also be shutting down.  After consultation with Paula (Chairperson) and Sophia (Secretary) we decided to go ahead with the application as I was assured that the van that travels around all of the local villages will continue to do its rounds.  On the 13th of March the main fundraising account at the Clydesdale bank in Stonehaven was shut down by Paula, Lynne and myself, the cash was withdrawn.  The closing balance of the account was £595.85.  The cash for this will be put into the new main account as soon as the processing of our new RBS accounts is complete.  In the meantime it is secure in a locked cash box in my house.  We have kept the Easy Fundraising and Extra Curricular accounts active until the accounts with the RBS can be accessed.


	

	4
	Head Masters Report
	

	
	Term 3 events - Fantastic term of events highlights include:

Quizzes:  Euro quiz, Rotary, Maths Enterprise – Children consistently represent the school with excellent behaviour and attitude.  

Travelling Gallery. – A surprise success. The children really enjoyed this and I hope they will return next year. It brought out great discussion and staff will be able to plan around this next year. 

World Book Day and Comic Relief: We raised over £200 for Comic relief and had a lot of fun learning about their important work. The classes who organised these days all performed well. 

Parent Consultation event: A good turnout for our Literacy themed event. Suggestions are needed for the next event. We also had a good turnout for the Communication events and hope to put these suggestions into practise. 

Partnerships: we continue to encourage partnerships to enhance learning and have created a good partnership with Dave Ramsay, Cutty Sark museum; Helen Young, Ranger and Howe O’ the Mearns Pipe Band

P&J Junior Journalist: P5/6 entered the Junior Journalist competition and made the news!

Spends In Term 3

We acquired a class set of Djembe Drums and recorders which are being put to good use throughout the school. We have also subscribed to an Online Music Programme

We renewed out Matheletics licence and will look to encourage its use in school and at home. 

We updated resources in school including globes, maths materials, RME dvd’s and playground equipment. 

Staffing

We welcome Mrs Hamilton and Mrs Beattie our new ASL teacher. 

Eloise Courtney will visit us once a week for Speech and Language Therapy.

School Improvement: 

We have finalised our Maths benchmarks and these will be available for Parents.

Mathletics will be relaunched, Ipads and apps added to aid early literacy. 

Consultations have changed how we communicate with parents.

Continued partnership working with regular reviews.

Looking ahead:

Term 4 will prove to be even more busy including: 

P3/4 Badminton festival

Learning Journey will be put out at the beginning of term 

P7 trip to Glensaugh, Golf courses and Highland Show

School trips to castles and life boat stations

Whole school trip to Camperdown for Eco picnic

Health week including Auchenblae’s Got Talent

Visit from SSPCA

Cross country Series


	

	5
	Chairs Report
	

	
	Thanks to Mark Strickland, Zoe Archer, Danielle Dale, Tom and others for help with the garden gang planters and donations. 

Football – The football club is currently running well with about 11          players in each class but does not make money over the winter months. Scott Riddoch has been approached to take over from Emily. Approaches are also being made to source a further person to assist Scott, probably from Mearns Academy.

Swimming – Jenny Hall has now taken over the running of the swimming club and will be assisted by other parents in the sessions.

Summer Fair – will be held on Saturday 3rd June from 11am-2pm. This will mean food stalls can be provided for lunch.

Dads BBQ – will be held on Thursday 22nd June and combined with an 'Its  a Knockout'. Lorna is organising the BBQ and Sophia the knockout games. Paula is rounding up helpers to assist with setting up/running stalls etc.   

The May Day Gala will be held on Saturday 27th May. There is an option to have a school stall possibly selling items the children have made?

Sports day will be held on Wednesday 7th June with a bad weather backup date of the 14th.

The goblin race involving the P7's will take place on Friday 16th June at the Alford Transport Museum.

Helpers are sought for the school den days that will recommence shortly on Wednesday afternoons. 

Mark is continuing to amend the school website by adding more content/pictures and simplifying the format.

The consultation for learning journeys is due out shortly. School reports are due out on the 12th June.

Zoe Archer is to take over the biannual sponsored walk from Sue Barrie.

Wind farm grant applications are due in over the summer. Ideas are sought for the application.

Three committee posts will be vacant after the summer, Chair, Treasurer and Secretary.  


	

	6
	AOB
	

	
	No other business.


	

	7
	Next Meeting
	

	
	The next meeting is set for Thursday 15th June at 3.30pm in the school.
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